



Chelmarsh Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chelmarsh parish Hall on Tuesday 23rd January 2018 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs R Woods (Chairman), M Williams (Vie Chairman),P Thomas, R Bebb,            A Cadwallader (apologies for late arrival)

Public: 7

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

0.
Parishioner’s time:

Parishioners attended the meeting regarding the serious accident which took place outside The Bulls Head on Saturday 20th January and expressed the following:

· Numerous deaths in Chelmarsh and along this stretch of road and feel that the Parish Council should go higher up the ladder to get the Police involved.

· One resident had pared on the side of the road and noticed that 7 out of 10 activated the 40mph sign all travelling too fast. Chairman pointed out that this sign activates at 38mph and had been reported to SC.

· Overtaking close to the bend towards the Church.

· Overtaking vehicles waiting to turn into Bakehouse Lane – traffic calming of some sort is required and bollards in centre of road to allow vehicles to turn into Bakehouse Lane.

· Young drivers appear to be racing each other along this stretch of road.

· Drivers are not obeying the law – driving too fast etc.

· A coupe of residents had had their arm caught by a wing mirror by passing vehicles.
· Driving too fast to record registration numbers.

Chairman pointed out that these are not new issue to the Council (PC) and that the PC have reported all this to the Police and SC and the Police have attended 2 meetings. Unfortunately there was no available Officer tonight but they would not have been able to have discussed this accident. It was also too short notice to get a representative from SC to attend the meeting.

PC Ann O’Leary is happy for any resident to email her with their concerns.

Chairman urged everyone to report any offenders to 101 or via the website or email PC O’Leary.

Parish Council have obtained information regarding the Community Speedwatch and Mrs Garrett has obtained names of volunteers but 6 are required and the PC hope to invte Adnan Ali to the Annual parish meeting to get this project up and running.

Residents were reassured that they have the support of the Parish Council and Chairman thanked them for attending the meeting.

Loud music on New Year’s Eve was reported (agenda item). It was accepted that it was New Years Eve but the music was VERY LOUD. 

Clerk pointed out that this should have been reported to the Police on the night.

1.
Apologies for absence:
Cllr A Davies (flu), D Garrett (flu) and A Cadwallader (hope to arrive later), Unitary Cllr Tindall. It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.
2.
Declaration of interests:

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

None received.

3.
Minutes of last meeting held on 28th November 2017:
It was RESOLVED that these minutes be accepted as a true record and Chairman signed these accordingly.

4.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s update: 
Reply re: fireworks: Clerk had forwarded the email and after discussions it was left as it is assumed that the items have been removed from the cricket field.
Police speeding reply:
5.
Planning applications/permissions/refusals:
a)
Reference:  17/05426/VAR (validated: 07/12/2017)
Address:  Astbury Hall, Astbury, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6AT

Proposal:  Variation of conditions 21 and 34 attached to planning permission 98/0829 dated 07/03/2000 (and 11/01774/VAR) to allow for continued use of marquee for a further five years

Applicant: Mr K Downing

Councillors fully discussed this application and it was RESOLVED
 TO SEND  the following comments to SC:


1. The current planning permission expired in August 2016.
2. Condition 2 of this permission has not been adhered to i.e. no music after 23.00 hours.
3. No details of siting of the marquee in the new application and your attention is drawn to the location of the current marquee which is too close to neighbouring residents.
4. The Parish Council has received numerous reports regarding noise levels/times music being played and SC have also been notified.

The Parish Council are concerned regarding noise disturbance for residents living close by which affects their life but also the noise travels to surrounding areas.

b) Reference:  17/02520/FUL (validated: 12/06/2017)
Address:  Hall Farm House, Chelmarsh, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6AZProposal:  Change of use of land to domestic curtilage and erection of a two storey side and rear extension and associated works following demolition of existing
Decision:  Grant Permission

c) Any received after issue of agenda – no further applications received.
6.
Financial matters:
a) Accounts to be paid:  
Clerk’s fees (paid standing order), HMRC PAYE - £73.80, Eon account - £42.00 (half yearly payment for maintenance contract). R Millington account - £750 (paid prior to Christmas after confirmation from Cllrs)
Any others received after issue of agenda: Npower - £73.06 (street lighting). 
It was RESOLVED to pay all these accounts.

b) Bank statement/budget:
Clerk provide each Cllr with a copy of the budget which agreed with the bank balance. Cllr Thomas initialled the statements.

c) Precept/SC letter:
Clerk provided each Cllr with a copy of last year’s budget and a suggested budget. 

Clerk pointed out that an amount of at least £500 was recommended by SALC to be put into the budget for Data Protection – Cllrs decided not to add this and would take from reserves if needed.

Clerk also pointed out that it was very likely that the Environmental Maintenance budget will be cut/removed and suggested and increase in this amount but Cllrs decided not to increase this and would therefore only be able to carry out what they had funds for.

It was agreed to pay for the repairs to the lane from reserves and Clerk was asked to book this for the Spring (March) but the resurfacing of the playground would have to wait for another year. After discussions the following precept was agreed:

It was RESOLVED to increase the precept to £11980.00.
	Precept 2018-19:
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	2017-18
	spent
	Clerks                

Suggestion     Agreed
	
	

	Insurance
	325.00
	280.00
	300.00
	300.00
	
	

	Subs
	
	300.00
	279.22
	320.00
	320.00
	
	

	Room hire
	130.00
	0
	130.00
	130.00
	
	

	Clerks fees/PAYE
	4500.00
	3173.09
	4600.00
	4600.00
	
	

	Clerks expenses
	300.00
	54.73
	100.00
	100.00
	
	

	Playground
	100.00
	45.00
	100.00
	100.00
	
	

	Grants/donations
	550.00
	145.00
	550.00
	600.00
	
	

	Lighting
	
	400.00
	241.51
	400.00
	450.00
	
	

	Maintenance
	300.00
	1130
	500.00
	400.00
	
	

	grass cutting
	800.00
	
	1000.00
	800.00
	
	

	Audit
	
	80.00
	60.00
	80.00
	80.00
	
	

	Website
	
	200.00
	79.50
	100.00
	100.00
	
	

	Training
	
	200.00
	245.00
	500.00
	500.00
	
	

	
	
	8185.00
	5733.05
	8680.00
	8480.00
	
	

	VAT
	
	
	43.72
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	5776.77
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Elections
	
	
	
	1000.00
	1000.00
	
	

	Street lights
	
	
	2500.00
	2500.00
	
	

	tarmac
	
	
	
	
	pay from reserves
	

	
	
	
	
	12180.00
	11980.00
	
	


This would make an increase of 46.4% from last year. It was felt that an explanation should be put to residents before they received their Council Tax bills.

d) Internal Auditor:
Clerk had sadly reported the sudden death of Tony Bradford the PC Internal Auditor. Clerk had made enquiries and Vicky Turner had agreed to take on this role at a cost of £65. It was RESOLVED to appoint Vicky Turner as the Internal Auditor.

7.
Parish problems:

Loud music - New Year’s Eve/day – this had been discussed during parishioners time but it was agreed that tis was New Year’s eve and a ‘one off’.
Salt/grit bins -  Road Safety: Clerk had responded to emails from Cllrs for the re-filling of the grit bins during the snow/ice. Clerk asked parishioners to let her know of any areas where a bin could be useful and this would be sent to SC for consideration.
8.
Reports (if available) from:

a) Parish Hall Committee – no report available.
b) Neighbourhood Watch – no co-ordinator as yet but Cllr Cadwallader reported a vehicle at their farm tonight and would feed the registration into the Police.
c) Police – not available but had sent apologies and confirmed that had they attended tonight’s meeting the recent accident could not have been discussed.
d) Unitary Cllr Tindall – Reported on the following agenda items:
4)As you know I have tried to get the police to attend to discuss speeding through the village but without success

5. a) I have objected to the application for the continued use of the marquee on grounds of noise nuisance

6. c) I am sorry to hear about the future funding of the EMG despite all our best campaigning.

9.
Correspondence:

SALC – Information Bulletins

SALC training sessions: confirmed at meeting

Street Light Repairs – Highline Electrical Ltd -Clerk was asked to write to other PC’s and SALC to obtain names of the suppliers etc that they use.
Brain tumours - using your local influence to help us find a cure

Install a Defibrillator for your community – will have to leave this year to increase in precept.
Ben Walker – Boradband update – forwarded to Cllrs.
Volunteer Relevant Persons' Representatives – already advertised on Village Hall notice board.
Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda

Buckingham Palace Garden Party – 5th June 2018 – Clerk will forward Cllr Woods details. 

10.
Date next meeting – 27th February 2018

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.50pm.

Signed: Chairman




Date:
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